
June PTA Meeting
June 6, 2019

  
PTA President, Jami O’Neill, called the meeting to

order at 7:04pm
 
15 people were in attendance.
 
Minutes Review                                                                

                                       Carolyn Brace

May minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report                                                          
                                         Amy Morgan

Balance as of May 31stis $50, 350.95

PTA Business                                                                    
                                       Jami O’Neill

Budget Amendment Approval and 2019-20 Budget
Approval

Voted to fund $14,000 to mount projectors.

Added $500 to pay for student of the month breakfasts

We talked about decreasing the price of the directory in
the fall.

Approved budget.

• Treasurer Election

Tammy Moffit was approved as the new treasurer.

• Audit Committee Approval

Tammy Moffit has volunteered to lead the auditing
committee and she was approved.

• Club Rules and Regulations

There have been some changes at FCPS in community
use. PTA is putting together clear guidelines for PTA clubs.
There will be a PTA club coordinator to handle clubs,
paperwork, and be sure that they are following the
guidelines. Christine Moniz will be the new club
coordinator. Present PTA clubs need to fill out their forms
by July 1st. New clubs will be voted on by the PTA general
membership after board approval. Clubs that meet in the
morning must be out of the building by 8:50am. Clubs that
meet in the afternoon cannot enter the building until school
is dismissed. Clubs may only meet in the designated spaces
and clubs must use the appropriate forms for reimbursement.

• DOGS Update from Karen Horvath. It sounds like a
great program to get dads involved in the school and we are
still figuring out the logistics. We hope to push it forward in
late fall or winter.

• We are looking at replacing the furniture in the lobby.
We have a quote on the cost and will continue to plan for
purchasing new furniture for the fall.

 

Principal Update                                                              
                                                Lisa Reddel

Staff members are coming and going and we continue to
have a wonderful, dedicated staff. Ms. Newton is moving to
Orange Hunt. A new P.E. teacher has already been hired. It
has been an unusual year with lots of changes and maternity
leaves. New high quality teachers have already been hired
for other open positions as staffing is a months long process.
There will be a new assistant principal while Mrs. Redford
is returning to her AART position and will serve as an
administrative intern. For all the details of staff comings and
goings see the information sent home in Thursday folders.
 It’s a great end of the year!

                                                                                           
                                                Allison Jankovich

                                                                                           
                                                Jen Redford

 

Committee Reports and Committee Chair Transitions    
                                                Jami O’Neill

Fundraising                                                                              
                                      Denise Siderys

            Denise is looking for an intern. She is willing to
be the Fundraising Chair for next year but would like to
have someone new in 2020-2021.

Pyramid Challenge/Fun Run                                                  
                           Mary Beth Smith

Spirit Wear                                                                              
                                       Tara Harvan

                                                                                           
                                            Becky McDermott

                                                                                           
                                            Kim Redelsheimer

Reflections                                                                              
                                       Cherilyn McCall

            Cherilyn is also considering helping run an art
night in the winter.

Science Fair                                                                            
                                        Karen Horvath

                                                                                           
                                            Kristin Zauel                           

Membership/Rewards Cards                                                  
                                               Caroline Abromavage

Directory                                                                                  
                                             Connie Genne

                                                                                           
                                            Sarah Harding

Hospitality                                                                              
                                              Jenny Linkel

                                                                                           
                                            Raihana Rasouli

Looking for someone to help take over for Jenny Linkel.

Glass Case                                                                              
                               Sally-Anne Cleveland

Sally-Anne would like a helper with the glass case.

Volunteer Coordinator                                                            
                               Kim Redelsheimer

Kim is moving to Texas and Jill Mitchell will be the new
Volunteer Coordinator

 

PTA Sponsored Clubs:

• Robotics- The robotics club is looking to replace the
kits with new, upgraded, modern kits. We voted to purchase
a Lego robotics kit for them to work with over the summer.

• Math Club  will continue next year.

• Chess Club - There is an opening for Chess Club
liaison.

• Odyssey of Mind

• Fencing

• Girl Smarts  will be offered again for girls in 4-
6thgrade to work on self confidence, conflict resolution, and
prepare for the transition to middle school.

• RunFitKidz

• Musical Theater - musical may be scaled back into a
smaller production next year depending on Mrs. Redford’s
schedule. More information to come in the fall.

• Military Spouses  will continue to offer the ice cream
social for new students at Open House.

• Spanish Club

 

Upcoming Dates:

Sprout online is open until July 17th

Club Paperwork Due July 1st

September 12that 7pm is the first PTA meeting of the
new school year.

 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:17pm.
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